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IN THE       OF THE COMMUNITY WITH THE COMMUNITY IN ITS   

 
SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
  
   9:00 am ~ Sunday School for all ages 
 10:15 am ~ Worship Service 
   4:00 pm ~ Youth Group 
Nursery open for 5 and under 
  1:30 pm ~ Mizo/Burmese Service 
  6:00 pm ~ Mizo Youth  
  (Second & Last Sundays) 

 All are welcome here! Please join us! 
 
WEEKDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Monday 
 10:00 am ~ Bible Study 
    7:00 pm ~ Boy/Cub Scouts        
Tuesday 
 11:00 am ~ The Shepherdôs Table 
Saturday 
   8:00 am ~ Farmers Market 
  7:30 pm ~ Mizo UMW Study 
 
 
 
 
 

*Weekly Worship Bulletins and past Spire publications are 
now available online.  View them at www.greenwoodumc.org 

 
JULY 
   
    4   4th of July - Office Closed 
    5   Quilt Connection @ 6:00 pm 
  11   Worship Committee Banner Mending @ 1:00 pm 
  14   UMM Community Breakfast @ 8:00 am 
  14   Mizo Memorial Service @ 4:00 pm 
  15   Missions Meeting @ 11:30 am 
  18   Prime Timers @ 9:15 am 
  21 - Private Wedding  
  21   Mizo Sing Song Service @ 7:30 pm 
  28   Greenwoodôs Got Talent @ 6:00 pm 

 
 
 
   

The Spire is published monthly 
by Greenwood UMC 

Editors: Monica Collins-Lundsford  

& Mary Kay Anthony 
Office@GreenwoodUMC.org 

Pastor:  In Suk Peebles 
Interim Pastor:  Mike Biggs 

Mizo Pastor:  Lal Ralte 

JULY 2018 
Greenwood United Methodist Church 

The Spire 
Greenwood UMC Vision Statement: 

òTo be a church home where Godõs love welcomes and encourages 
all people to become disciples of Jesus Christ.ó 

July 4    ~ Church Office Closed 
July 5    ~ Quilt Connection 
July 11  ~ Worship Committee Banner Mending 
July 14  ~ UMM Community Breakfast 
July 14  ~ Mizo Memorial Service 

July 15   ~ Missions Meeting 
July 18   ~ PrimeTimers 
July 21   ~ Private Wedding 
July 21   ~ Mizo Sing Song Service 
July 28   ~ Greenwoodôs Got Talent 

July dates to remember... 
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The Voice of God 
 
 For as long as man has existed, we have attempted to capture the attributes of the Divine 
within our own works.  From the immense and beautifully adorned churches of the world ˈ which 
serve as an allusion to the beauty and complexity of Godôs universe ˈ to Fannie J. Crosbyôs simply 
timeless American hymns, mankind has always used its greatest artistic abilities in an attempt to 
bring to life, at least in human terms, what it must be like to experience the presence of God on 
Earth.  From radiant beams of light through stained glass windows, reminiscent of the Holy Spirit, to 
an unexplained sense of humility as we kneel at the altar rail, everywhere we go we should attempt 
to experience Godôs presence.  Itôs our nature.  Itôs our desire, and our longing, to hear the Voice of 
God. 
 Though it may be strong or weak, soft or loud, the remarkable quality of Godôs voice always 
comes to us invisibly ˈ perhaps from a passage of scripture, a breeze, or in a song.  A sound       
proceeding from some invisible, unknown source has, throughout the Bible, been considered a   
heavenly voice ever since the revelation on Sinai was given in that way in Deuteronomy 4:12: "Then 
the Lord spoke to you out of the fire. You heard the sound of words but saw no form; there was only 
a voice.ò In this account, God reveals himself to man not through sight, but sound. Even the     
prophet Ezekiel, who sees many visions, "heard a voice of one that spake" (Ezekiel 1:28);             
similarly, Elijah recognized God by a "still, small voice.ò  Sometimes God's voice rang out from on 
high from Jerusalem and from Zion, and sometimes Godôs voice was heard in the thunder and in the 
roar of the sea. 
 In this vein, man has used every resource at his disposal to create the sound of Godôs voice to 
share with others.  From the trumpets and cymbals of the Old Testament, to modern day choral     
anthems, to a child singing ñJesus Loves Me,ò the church has always been alive with sounds of 
heavenly splendor in an attempt to experience even the slightest understanding of what it means to 
hear Godôs voice.  The early church understood very well, then, that no single instrument aside from 
the pipe organ could achieve the depth and sonic magnitude required to drive people to rise to their 
feet, while simultaneously rendering them speechless; the very essence of Godôs Voice. 
 While nearly all professional musicians are familiar with the organ, at least to some degree, 
very few have much of an understanding of it.  Ironically, however, we tend to have a collective aura 
about us when we see such a lavishly adorned instrument ˈ laden with superb craftsmanship in  
every detail.  We cannot help but be humbled by the sheer size of the instrument as we stand frozen 
in the transept of a high-gothic cathedral and are forced to look up, judging our own insignificance 
against the monolithic casework of such an imposing instrument.  We look at it with awe, splendor, 
and confusion as we attempt to wrap our heads around its complexity and marvel about its            
intricate-workings.  Yet all too often newcomers, musicians, and especially composers, dismiss it 
immediately, or at least shy away from it rather than attempt an in-depth understanding of the ñKing 
of Instruments.ò  Indeed it is a splendid thing, the organ, but it is not one to be taken lightly ˈ     
dismissed by intimidation or shunned for its supposed antiquity ˈ but should, instead, be a           
resounding inspiration to all who experience it ˈ the closest man has come, at least in my opinion, 
to replicating the ñVoice of God.ò   
 While true pipe organs are unmistakably marvelous, they are egregiously expensive and  
nearly unchangeable once complete ˈ costing in excess of $50,000 to 500,000 to build.  The 21st 
Century has afforded mankind some remarkable opportunities, especially in the outgrowth of     
technological advances throughout the last 150 years.  It is now possible, for the first time in human 
history, to capture the sounds of pipe organs from all over the world, from all time periods, and all 
geographic locations, and harness them into a single, complete, digitally-recreated, nearly        

Kitchen Ministry & Shepherdôs Table 
 

Sunday Fellowship:  July 8 
 

Please contact Julie Penoff if you need to borrow items from the Kitchen.  We have some 
items missing: 
 

1. Full-size shallow steam pan w/ holes for steaming 
2. Several red aprons 
3. Metal tongs 
4. Large white drying towel 
5. 9x13 pans 
 

Thank you to a generous donor for 3 new coffee urns; one-100 cup; two-40cup.  Much 
needed and very appreciated! 
 

Shepherdôs Table Menu: 
(Subject to change)   

 

 July 3: Turkey or Ham Sandwiches, Coleslaw/Potato Salad, Chips, Dessert 
 

 July 10:    Salad Bar, Rolls, Dessert 
 

 July 17:   Pulled Pork, Mac & Cheese, Salad, Dessert 
 

 July 24:   Pizza, Salad, Breadsticks, Dessert 
 

 July 31:   TST Buffet, Salad, Dessert 
 

WAYS YOU CAN HELP THE SHEPHERDôS TABLE: 
 

1. BE GREEN - Visit Fresh Thyme Market, purchase a reusable grocery bag, and they 
will donate $1.00 to The Shepherdôs Table.  See details in the Gathering Area. 

2. SHOP @ GORDONôS FOOD SERVICE - At checkout, indicate to the cashier that 
you are with GreenwoodUMC.  Any personal purchases = points applied to the      cash
-back program. 

3. PROVIDE ITEMS FROM PANTRY BOARD.  Thank you to many who are regu-
lar providers.  We count on you!! 
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Community Breakfast 

Saturday, July 14, from 8am ð 10am 

 
Our deepest  

Christian sympathy 
to the family of  

Doris Imogine Walker  
on her passing June 4, 2018. 
 May God grant her eternal rest. 
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(1) 
(2) 
(3) 
(4) 
(5) 
(6) 
(6) 
(7) 
(7) 
(8) 
(10) 

Bill Koch..éééééééé..éé.. 
Kay Welchééééééé...ééé. 
Wayne Wiseman..ééééé...éé.. 
Larry Chaneyééééé.é.....éé. 
Riley Weberééééé...é.ééé. 
Marilyn Belcheréééé...éééé 
Rob Weberéé.éééé....ééé.. 
Alyssa Stilleyéééé..é....ééé. 
Jenny Weberéééééé....éé.é 
Wayne Pattonéééééé.é..éé 
Wayne Brinkmanéééé.ééé...
éé.. 

Jack Gateséééééééé..éé.. 
Tim Welchééééééé...ééé. 
Victoria Neesen..ééé.éé...éé.. 
Harrison Stilleyéééé..é.....éé. 
Tom Anthonyééééé.é.ééé. 
Bud Qualkinbushéééé.éééé 
Sylvia Whiteé.éééé.....ééé.. 
Lou Savinoéééé..é....éééé. 
Jorg Stacheléééééé.....éé.é 
Richard Williamséééé.é...éé 
Rusty Edwardséééééé..éé.. 

(10) 
(11) 
(15) 
(17) 
(18) 
(20) 
(20) 
(27) 
(28) 
(29) 
(30) 

Mr. & Mrs. Tim Welch....éééé..July 7 
Mr. & Mrs. David Penoff.ééééJuly 17 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Dunblazier...ééJuly 22 

Dear Friends,  We here at KIC-IT are deeply grateful for your recent gift of food        
(est. value $366.50) on March 15, 2018 and $600 on April 27, 2018.   
                     With deep gratitude, Kimberly Spurling, Exec. Director 
 

Dear Friends,  Thank you for your recent gift of $250 to Fletcher Place Community Center on June 
12, 2018.  Your support gives HOPE, COMPASSION, and RENEWAL as we strive to break the  
cycle of poverty for our neighbors.                                Sincerely, Melissa Dew, Exec. Director 
 

Greetings from Kokomo.  Just want to thank all of you for the nice cards, phone calls &   prayers 
Iôve had.  Moving was a big change for me, but so far I like it.  My new address:  Juanita Rogers, 
2501 Friendship Blvd., Apt. 49, Kokomo, IN  46901.  Phone:  765-450-7042.  
 

Many thanks for all the cards and calls that Paul and I received from our friends at church.  You are 
certainly a loving congregation that we are fortunate to be a part of.  God Bless you all.   
                                    Thelma Jewett 
 

Many thanks to the members of the UMM and UMW who worked so hard to make the Greenwood 
Doll and Bear Show successful in 2018.  Volunteers arranged tables, sold tickets, served food, 
helped vendors carry sales items to their cars, ran ads and cleaned up after the show.  We made a net 
of $1,281.78 which will be split three ways between the Church, UMM and UMW.  Blessings!!  
                       JoAnn Gates 
 

Thank you for the beautiful flowers you sent due to the passing of my brother, James Richards.  I 
thank you as well for the many prayers over the months for my brother and me to help us get 
through this difficult time of his suffering.  He was aware of your ongoing prayers and we were both 
thankful for our friends in Christ.                  Karen Lagle 
 

Dear GUMC Flower MinistryðThe residents so appreciate the flowers you bring. Thank you for the 
joy you spread with your work!                         Greenwood Village South Arms Building 
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maintenance-free instrument of unparalleled potential.  After several years of research, trial and    
error, blood, sweat, tears, frustration, and prayers, I have learned how to build such an instrument 
and would be honored to build one to reside in Greenwood United Methodist Church for decades 
and decades to come ˈ an instrument that I can only hope outlives us all, as an eternal testament to 
the Voice of God for all who experience it.  The instrument will be capable of anything and         
everything we can throw at it ˈ music from every continent, culture, time-period, style, genre, and 
composer ˈ near limitless in its potential.   
 Our seemingly minuscule project, tucked away in the corner of Old-Town Greenwood, has 
been strongly supported, not only by the GUMC music department and congregation at large, but 
also by countless fans of the organ across the globe.  During my initial research into the subject of 
building a digital organ, I began contacting organist friends and colleagues to help me in my         
endeavors.  This has led to a large outpouring of support, advice, and information from literally all 
corners of the globe.  From Poland to Australia, Texas to Michigan, I regularly receive calls, emails, 
and letters from organ enthusiasts curious to know more about our organ project.  Some in the     
progressive church movement may claim that the organ is a tad old-fashioned, but I challenge them 
to listen to the great Henry ñFatherò Willis pipe organs and choirs of the Anglican traditions, or the 
fiery improvisations of the great French organists on the lavish Aristide Cavaill®-Coll organ at the 
Notre Dame in Paris, and tell me that Godôs voice isnôt found in those sounds.  Listen to recordings 
of Gunther Schullerôs ñHour of Powerò with that monumental Fratelli Ruffatti / E.M. Skinner pipe 
organ belting out strains of ñHoly, Holy, Holyò and tell me you donôt feel the presence of God.  It 
cannot be done.  Make no mistake, I do not see the organ as the only instrument capable of bringing 
Godôs Voice to life.  I just see it as the one instrument that has stood the test of time ˈ invented by 
the Alexandrian engineer Ctesibius ˈ some 250 years before Christ!  The instrument has lived and 
grown at the heart of the Christian church since its foundation and is crucial to its life-song.  Why 
would we then, at the height of our intellectual capabilities, retire ourselves to a mere guitar chorus 
of ñOur God is an Awesome Godò?  While no doubt the modern praise movements are all well and 
good, they are, in my view, to serve alongside the 2,250 year old heartbeat at the center of the 
church.  The organ should continue to live and thrive with us, as it continues to inspire us for       
generations to come. 
         ~ Drew Worthen, Music Director 

Wednesday, July 18  
The Willowfield Lavender Farm 
& lunch at Gray Bros. Cafeteria 

Prime Timers will be meeting at the church on Wednesday, July 18.  
The bus will leave at 9:15 am.  They will be going to Mooresville, Indiana, to tour the Willowfield 
Lavender Farm followed by lunch at Grayôs Cafeteria. We will be walking on grass, so wear ap-
propriate shoes.  There are no age requirements to join the Prime Timers on our trips. Everyone is  
welcome to join in the fun and food. The cost is $11 per person for the tour and transportation.  
Donôt forget to bring your lunch money (and some spending money). 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Missy Johnson at   
317-888-1248. 


